Official Proceedings of the Stutsman County Commission - March 3rd, 2015

At 4:00 p.m., Chairman Klose called the regular meeting of the Stutsman County Commission to
order. Dennis Ova, Dale Marks, David Schwartz, Craig Neys, and Mark T. Klose answered the roll
call.

Neys made a motion, seconded by Schwartz to approve the minutes of the February 2015
meetings. Motion carried.

Jim Fettig, Courthouse Maintenance Supervisor, requested approval to accept the Courthouse
Facility Grants. The county applied for six grants; two of which were denied — carpeting of the
stairs to the second floor and part of the lower level remodel. The grants and the grant dollars
of the projects that were approved are as follows: the lower level remodel, state share is
$44,656.06, county share is $14,881.35 for a project total of $59,537.41; keyless entry on second
floor, state share is $3,931.50, county share is $1,310.50 for a project total of $5,242.00; lighting
upgrade, state share is $33,152.96, county share is $11,050.99, for a project total of $44,203.95;
and caulking of windows and walls, state share is $13,308.00, county share is $4,436.00 for a
project total of $17,744.00. It is $126,727.36 total in court facility grants. The county will have
to cover the cost of the Victim Witness office which is $13,282.35 and the caulking of the main
floor windows and joints which is $16,354. These will not be funded through the courthouse
facility grants. The total for the county share of the courthouse facility grants is $31,678.84.
The total cost for all of the projects will be $48,032.84. The county has $48,848.00 in the 2015
budget that is set aside for this project. The caulking of the main floor is in the 2016 budget but
the county can get it done this year since there is money available in the budget. The county has
120 days to get started on the projects. Fettig wanted to start on keyless entry project right
away and is planning on doing the lighting a little at a time. The lighting project should pay for
itself in approximately three years. The county will probably do three competitive quotes for
the lower level remodel with the hopes of getting started in the fall. Ova made a motion,
seconded by Schwartz to accept the courthouse facility grants as presented. Roll call vote:
Ova, Marks, Schwartz, Neys, Klose voted aye.

Lance Brower is requesting compensation for a donation he made to the extension office.
Stutsman County received a $10,000 check from Goodrich Corporation in June 2010. A receipt
was given to Goodrich Corporation in June 2010 since the donation came from them. Brower
stated he informed Goodrich Corporation to send the $10,000 check to the extension office.
Lance was going over his taxes and noticed he never received a receipt for the donation. He
requested a receipt from Casey Bradley, Auditor/COO. Bradley sent the receipt to Brower on
October 16, 2014 which was the next day after the request. Lance stated the problem occurs
because the receipt was not sent in due time where he could use it for his taxes. Brower is
requesting compensation for his taxes in the amount of $1,249.00. Schwartz made a motion,
seconded by Ova to reject the compensation request as presented. Motion Carried.

Mickey Nenow, County Highway Superintendent, presented his monthly report. Nenow
introduced Tyler Michel who is the new county Assistant Highway Superintendent. His first day
was March 2, 2014.

Nenow requested permission to bid the Spiritwood Paving Project. This is to advertise for bids
for the one mile of road in Spiritwood. Neys made a motion, seconded by Marks to approve the
request as presented. Motion Carried.

Nenow requested approval to advertise for engineering for the Senate Bill (SB) 2103 funds which
was approved last week by the legislature. Each township will be receiving $10,000 and
Stutsman County will be receiving $4,286,154. The counties match requirement is in the
amount of $476,239. The covered projects including the match and what the county will be
receiving is $4,762,393. The projects designated are as follows: seven miles north of Gackle,
8.25 miles north of Woodworth, chip seal 20 miles of various roads on county roads 67, 44, and
69, with an alternative project across the Jackson Highway and maybe chip seal county road 68.
An estimated cost for the two projects and chip sealing is $5,605,927 which is a high estimate.
Currently, we have $480,000 in the current budget for chip sealing and we have $4,286,154 from
the senate bill which leaves a shortfall of $839,773. The federal highway levy account has a fund
balance of approximately $1.7 million and there is about $5.9 million in the state aid account as of
February 2015. The match requirement from the senate bill funding would be taken out of the
federal aid levy as well as the bid alternate project. The county would have a balance of
$875,796 in the federal aid account. Other planned utilization projects are: the aspen project
is estimated at $300,000; 2016 bridge projects are $1.4 million; 2016 road project of four miles



into Ypsilanti to the elevator is estimated at $1.4 million. The anticipated 2016 revenues would
have 433,000 with a $448,000 balance at the end of 2016. The county would still have
approximately $5.9 million available in state aid account. Once all of these road projects are
completed the county roads will be 105,500 from the northwest corner all the way down to
Interstate 94. Ova made a motion, seconded by Schwartz to advertise to bid the engineering
services on the identified projects. Motion Carried.

Nenow requested to bid the Spiritwood project and the Senate Bill projects together. Schwartz
made a motion, seconded by Marks to bid the projects as presented. Motion Carried.

Mickey received a request from GRE and Spiritwood Energy to reduce the speed limit through the
plant area from 40 mph to 25 mph. This would be for all traffic from the intersection of Old
Highway Ten south to the intersection past the cemetery. Schwartz made a motion, seconded
by Marks to approve lowering the speed limit from 40 mph to 25 mph as presented. Motion
Carried.

Nenow requested approval to purchase a 2003 pickup truck in the amount of $4,900 to replace a
gravel checker pickup. There is money budgeted in the purchase of assets account for one
pickup. The Road Department will also be purchasing a pickup truck from the Sheriff’s Office.
The Road Department would also give a pickup to the Parks Department. Mickey would also like
to purchase a computer for Tyler. The gravel checker pickup will be used as a spare. Schwartz
made a motion, seconded by Neys to approve purchasing a pickup truck and computer as
requested. Roll call vote: Marks, Schwartz, Neys, Klose, Ova voted aye.

Sandy Eckelberg, Account/Property Coordinator requested permission to advertise for bids for
grazing rights on two parcels of land. These are two old gravel pits and every three years we
advertise for bids to those who want to lease them. The lease terms are up this spring.
Eckelberg is also requesting to change from a three year contract to a five year contract. The
property is in Hidden Township and Corwin Township. The acreage in Hidden Township is
approximately 55 acres and the property in Corwin Township is around 24 acres. The lease term
run from May 1st to April 30th and is $550 per year. The consensus is to do a five year lease on
the property in Hidden Township and offer to extend the lease in Corwin Township to the current
lease until October 1% with the potential to sell the property. Marks made a motion, seconded
by Ova to advertise for bids as discussed. Motion Carried.

Connie Ova, Jamestown/Stutsman Development Corporation requested approval for a three year
lease instead of a five year lease and to pay rent on the 15" of the month rather than the 1st to
Aaron McCardle. Ova made a motion, seconded by Schwartz to approve the request as
presented. Motion Carried.

Fritz Fremgen, State’s Attorney presented his monthly report. Fremgen stated he has had a lot
of Supreme Court briefs this year. He informed the commissioners about the drug activity in
Stutsman County.

Schwartz made a motion, seconded by Ova to approve the transfer of an Alcoholic Beverage
Licensing from Cuz’n Ron’s Saloon to Helene & Bradley, LLC as presented. Motion Carried.

Casey Bradley, Auditor/COO, updated the board about the Treasurer Interim Status. Jessica has
completed her six month probationary period and she has done a great job. Bradley requested
to remove the interim status. Neys made a motion, seconded by Schwartz to remove interim
status as presented. Roll call vote: Schwartz, Neys, Klose, Ova, Marks voted aye.

Bradley updated the board on the usage statistics from the Socrata software. It is approximately
three weeks’ worth of use. There was 161 sessions opened with 117 different users. The users
viewed 779 different pages on the open budget software. The average person is viewing 8.4
pages with the average sessions are approximately three minutes long. Forty three percent go
to another page when on the website and 72 percent are new users. Auditor/COO Bradley
presented a demonstration of the Open Expenditure part of the program. The Open
Expenditure should be available the latter part of this week. The next project will be getting the
revenues on the website. The county is looking at being the beta site for the revenues for
Socrata.

At 5:16 p.m., the Stutsman County Commission Meeting recessed for the County Park Board
Meeting.



Official Proceedings of the Stutsman County Park Board — March 3rd, 2015

At 5:16 p.m., Chairman Klose called the regular meeting of the Stutsman County Park Board to
order.  Jason Houge, Robert Woodward, Dennis Ova, Dale Marks, David Schwartz, Craig Neys,
and Mark T. Klose answered the roll call.

Woodward made a motion, seconded by Neys to approve the monthly bills. Roll call vote:
Neys, Klose, Woodward, Houge, Ova, Marks, Schwartz voted aye.

Schwartz made a motion, seconded by Woodward to approve the minutes of the February 2015
meeting. Motion Carried.

Sandy Eckelberg informed the board Dennis Haugen, Cabin 28 Westside, has not paid his cabin
lease. Haugen has spoken with Sandy and has promised to pay the cabin lease. Last year he
paid his lease on March 27". He has indicated he is trying to get a bank loan to make the
payment. Haugen has been late the last three years. In reading the cabin permit, the first step
is to notify the park board of the violation. The board’s options are to instruct the Auditor’s
Office to remedy the problem or pass a motion for a preliminary determination of termination.
Sandy informed Dennis Haugen that the payment needed to be here by March 3, 2015 in order to
avoid all of this. The cabin permit states when the payment is past the initial 30 days am
additional $100 fee will be tacked on. Otherwise, the permit has no provisions or conditions for
when the failure to pay goes beyond the 30 days. The board does have options to impose fines
or can terminate his rights once the process has been started. Woodward made a motion,
seconded by Ova to start termination process as presented. Motion Carried.

Searle Swedlund presented maps of the trails and is trying to bring value to them. All of the
trails are for hiking, running or biking. The maps are located in tourism office, Parks and
Recreation Office, and the Chamber of Commerce. It was suggested to place the packets at

hotels/motels and at Gun and Reel.

At 5:24p.m., a motion to adjourn the Stutsman County Park Board meeting was made by Houge,
seconded by Neys. Motion Carried.

At 5:25 p.m., the Stutsman County Commission Meeting reconvened.

Schwartz made a motion, seconded by Marks to approve the monthly bills for payment. Roll call
vote: Klose, Ova, Marks, Schwartz, Neys voted aye.

At 5:25 p.m., a motion to adjourn was made by Ova, seconded by Schwartz. Motion Carried.

ATTEST:

Casey J. Bradley Mark T. Klose
Auditor/COO Commission Chairman



